

Kenny H. opened the meeting with a moment of silence followed by the serenity prayer followed by introductions.

**Business:**

- **Workshops to be held at District are:**
- Unity, Service and Recovery – John B. – cancelled
- Fear Inventory – Bob L, - June 10<sup>th</sup>
- Sponsorship – TBD
- Carrying the message – TBD

The Pre-General Service Assembly to be hosted by District 12 on March 23-25 at the Inns of the Hills in Kerrville Texas. Kenny explained the importance of going to it. It is the 2<sup>nd</sup> most important assembly of the year. There will be a list of what is going to be voted on 45 days in advance. Kenny stated he would not be staying in the same hotel but will be attending.

District picnic is going to be April 28th. Cassey R. Stacey C. and Sherry M. to be on the committee.

Discussed how the District has too much money and what to do regarding this problem. Tony to form a committee to find out where monies were allocated to in the past. Committee to include Casey, Kenny, Richardo and Sherry. Ask Laura B. if she will be part on the committee.

**Officer Reports**

- DCM Report – Kenny H. – Apologized to the GSRs for not getting to their reports last month. Said it would not happen again. Apologized for not visiting any Groups last month. He had scheduling conflicts. Approved
- Alt DCM Report – Jim B. – Announced that we now have flyers for the District picnic available. Needing volunteers. Approved
- Treasure Report – Tony C. - Presented Approved
- Secretary Report – Sherry M. – Reminded GSR they need to complete the GSR form. Also updated the GSR form and sent it electronically to the GSRs. Approved
- Webmaster – Casey R. – Updated the website Courage to Change and the Guadalupe Group meeting information. Added June 10<sup>th</sup> workshop tab. Updated dates for the September PI/CPC conference. Added the District Picnic information. Also added the District minutes. Resubmitted application to Techsoup for validation key. Once receive validation key, will be able to finish Google application. Spoke with Techsoup regarding validation key. Per Techsoup we need a 501 form from the IRS. Confirmed with Tony C. that we do not have this form. We would have to file with the IRS as a non-profit organization to get this form. Paid for another month. Approved
- Newsletter – Glen W. –
- Grapevine – Stacey C. –
- Treatment Center Report – Glen – Still forming committee. If you don't want to be part of the committee but have experience or ideas that would be greatly appreciated. Putting together list of centers about 10 that are in our district with the times they would be available. Approved
- PI/CPC Report – Bob L. – Had their first organization meeting on February 20<sup>th</sup>. Asking the 24 if they can meet once a month @1:00. Suggested a big Health fair in Houston in August. Was mentioned that we might need to get with District in Houston to see if they are going to have a booth. Casey to ask the hospital (Doctors) maybe having a luncheon. Larry suggested talking with Judge Walter maybe after the graduation of phases. Larry to talk with his probation officer regarding Judges. Peggy asked about the crossover between CFC and PI/CPC. Approved
- CFC – Michael – Michael and Peggy attended the conference in Brownwood. Conference was awesome. All speakers are miracles of AA. Guadalupe county is transitioning over to tablets. Met with Comal county corporal Stahl and he is ready to proceed. Received letter from Tony (Area) that states Michael is contact person for District 2. Need to get letter from Michael to present to Corporal Stahl to carry the message to Comal county. Certificate not needed, just ID and a background check for county jail. Needing to form two committees -1 for setting up meetings and the 2<sup>nd</sup> to carry the message. Approved
- Archives Report - Adam C. –

## GSR Reports

- **Buda BB Group** – Dennis B.
- **Canyon Lake Group** – Peggy K.. – Birthday night is last Friday of the month. Big book study on Wednesday nights. Attendance is good. Canyon Lake campout is coming up in April 13, 14 and 15.
- **Courage to Change** – Larry T. – Needing support for the 12 step meetings on Wednesday at 6:30. Needing someone to chair it because Robert M. is moving. Having a lot of newcomers and would love to have more ladies attend.
- **Dam River Group** – Donna O. – Everyone pitched in for Spring cleaning inside and outside. Suggested come catch a meeting with us.
- **Dripping Springs** – John -
- **Guadalupe River Group** – Christina S. -
- **Into Action Group** – Daniel – Didn't have group conscious because not enough members. Birthday and chairperson workshop well. Decided not to send money out till attendance is up.
- **Last House on the Block** –
- **Lulling Group** –
- **New Braunfels Group** – Mike – Upcoming events the grapevine workshop in April 21<sup>st</sup> at 12:30.
- **Not a Glum Lot** –.
- **Oasis Group** –
- **Promises Group** – Bob . –
- **San Marcos River Group** – Eric – Speaker and potluck every 2<sup>nd</sup> Saturday. Birthday night last Friday of the month. Step study workshop 2<sup>nd</sup> Sunday of the month.
- **Seguin Oasis** –
- **Solutions Group** – Mike R. – April 13-15 Canyon Lake 8<sup>th</sup> annual campout. Formed a committee to arrange social events.
- **Spring Branch** – Ryan L. – Picnic at River Crossing on April 7<sup>th</sup>.
- **Step Workers Group** –
- **Wimberley Group** –Sunshine – Money missing issue has improved due to new safe and room monitoring while meeting are in session. Speaker night and potluck 2<sup>nd</sup> Saturday of the month at 6:30. Birthday night and potluck last Saturday of the month at 6:30. Windmill Ranch and Nova treatment centers has been attending.

Meeting Closed: 4:00 pm